
GSDC of Oregon 
January Membership Meeting 
February 3, 2011 
 
The meeting was held at Sailer’s Old Country Kitchen, Portland.  
It was called to order at 8 PM and recessed for the program on Canine Blood Donor Program at 
NWVS . 
 
Secretary: Ruth Reported that the GSDCA Board had voted to move the 2012 National from Ft. 
Collins, CO to Purina Farms, near St Luois, MO. The 2011 National is in Topeka, KS. 
 
Moved: To send the GSDCA Board a letter asking them to reconsider this ill conceived move. 
Passed Unanimously. Letter attached. 
 
Agility:  
We need to have members on hand at the 3 days of our March agility trial and also for the 
recently added April trial. It is imperative that we have a full trial board available should it be 
needed. The entries are good for this event. 
 
Show:  Show preparations are coming along on schedule. 
We still need someone to be the hospitality chair. 
 
TDI/CGC – the test is set for March 5th with Chris Cornell officiating. The test is moved to 
Brigand’s Hideout in Battle Ground which saves Chris a lot of driving as well as eliminating one 
of the insurance certificates. We will be using the loft which was used previously when Chris did 
a test several years ago. There is a herding clinic going on at the same time but it will not 
interfere with the test. Dogs will be scheduled for 7/hour. Pre-entries will be gien a start time to 
lessen their wait. There will be a limit of 35 dogs. 
 
Trailer: Randy stated that the trailer will require 2 gallons of the coating ( about $75/gal) and that 
the club had only authorized $125. 
Moved: To increase the authorized expenditure to $150. It will be purchased when the weather 
warms up enough to use it. Passed 
 
Brags – Patty and Tory had another fabulous Agility weekend. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15. 
 
Ruth Scheubler, Sec. 
 
RS, DS, KR, R & K H, PB. LH, DB, J&C P, JO,  
GUEST: Garth Niddet 
NEW APPLICANT: Chris McClure 


